ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library

Church Street

Eccles

24th May, 2005

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.35 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Broughton, Jolley, Morris, Jane Murphy, Pooley and Sheehy

J. Rickman - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association
R. Sharpe - Southway Residents’ Association

J. Rahman - Salford Link Project

B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

J. Grieves - Mather Road Residents’ Association

J. Evans - Salford Pensioners’ Association

B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union




G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association




J. Phillips - Ashcroft Ladies Bowling Club




J. Matthews - Westwood Park Community Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




B. Carter - Member of the public




A. Cranna - The Advertiser




D. Kemp - Salford Primary Care Trust




C. Pasiero - Mather Road Residents’ Association




A. Walters - Winton Resident




H. Williams -  Park Residents’ Association




R. Slack - Age Concern Salford




K. Salesse - Clarendon Community Association (Formerly Clarendon



Road Residents’ Association)


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Reeves - Area Co-ordinator




M. Relph - Customer and Support Services




A. Parkinson - Eccles Community Development Worker




J. Matthews - Community and Social Services 




C. Kelsall - Salford Youth Service




A. Morris - Salford Community Leisure - Sport Development Team

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT John Matthews be elected as Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2005/06.

(John Matthews - in the Chair)

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as Deputy Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2005/06.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor David Lancaster, Jim Wheelton (Salford Disabled Motorists), Leslie Stone (Grange Road Residents’ Association), Rabia Qureshi (Salford Community Network), Irene Pickworth and Julie Blagden (Neighbourhood Manager).

4.
DATES OF MEETINGS 2005/06
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the following suggested dates for meetings of the Eccles Community Committee during the municipal year 2005/06:-

Tuesday, 26th July, 2005.

Tuesday, 27th September, 2005.

Tuesday, 22nd November, 2005.

Tuesday, 24th January, 2006.

Tuesday, 28th March, 2006.

Tuesday, 23rd May, 2006.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the meetings of the Committee for the municipal year 2005/06 being held on the above dates all to commence at 7.00 p.m., with the exception of those to be held in November, 2005 and January, 2006, which will commence at 2.00 p.m.



(2) THAT provisionally all the meetings detailed in (1) above be held at Eccles Library until the commencement of the proposed LIFT development, when arrangements for alternative venues will be made, together with consideration being given periodically for holding meetings in different parts of the Community Committee area.

5.
REVIEW/CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that the Committee currently had 23 Members as follows:-

(a)
Councillors
	Name
	Representing



	Alan Broughton
	Eccles Ward

	Neville Clarke
	Barton Ward

	David Jolley
	Barton Ward

	David Lancaster
	Winton Ward

	Margaret Morris
	Winton Ward

	John Mullen
	Barton Ward

	Jane Murphy 
	Eccles Ward

	John Pooley
	Winton Ward

	Eddie Sheehy
	Eccles Ward



(b)
Community Representatives

	Name
	Representing



	Maxine Coyle
	Monton Village Community Association

	Joyce Evans
	Salford Pensioners

	Frances Green
	Rainbow Users Group

	Jonathan Grieves
	Mather Road Residents’ Association

	Gilbert Hearn
	Park Residents’ Association

	Antonia Makin
	Ellesmere Park Community In Action

	John Matthews
	Westwood Park Community Association

	Joyce Phillips
	Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

	Jarjis Rahman
	Salford Link Project

	John Rickman
	Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

	Ron Sharpe
	Southway Tenants’ Association

	Leslie Stone
	Grange Road Residents’ Association

	Bruce  Thompson
	Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

	Jim Wheelton
	Salford Disabled Motorists and Access


The report also indicated that the Eccles Townwomen’s Guild had previously been represented at the Committee by Barbara Holmes, however notice had now been received that that organisation had disbanded.  This had been followed up by a new application for membership of the Committee from the Eccles Mothers’ Union who had nominated Barbara Holmes to be their representative.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Councillor membership of the Committee, as detailed in (a) above, be noted.



(2) THAT the organisations detailed in (b) above, be confirmed as Members of the Community Committee for 2005/06.



(3) THAT the disbandment of the Eccles Townswomen’s Guild be noted; and that approval be given to the application for membership of the Committee submitted by the Eccles Mothers’ Union as detailed above.

6.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the following proposed membership of the Eccles Community Budget Sub-Group for 2005/06.  The report indicated that the group comprised six persons (1 Councillor and 1 Community Representative from each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton wards), with Jim Wheelton acting as a non-voting Chairman.

	Barton Ward
	Eccles Ward
	Winton Ward



	Councillor Dave Jolley

Gilbert Hearn
	Councillor Alan Broughton

Barbara Holmes
	Councillor David Lancaster

John Matthews


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the membership of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group as detailed above be confirmed for the municipal year 2005/06.



(2) THAT anyone interested in becoming a Member of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group forward their names to Mike Relph, so that a reserve list could be drawn up, from which appointments could be considered if any vacancies arose during the next 12 months.

7.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meetings held on 22nd March and 26th April, 2005, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

8.
ADOPTION OF ECCLES RAILWAY STATION
Councillor Eddie Sheehy said it was proposed to establish a “Friends of Eccles Railway Station” group, which in turn would provide a way to access funding for its general refurbishment and improvement.  He continued by seeking the support of the Committee to the proposal.  

Brian Carter said he welcomed the initiative, and suggested a possible option was the closure of existing Eccles and Patricroft stations, and the creation of a new station near to the Lyn Town Trading Estate.  He added that a station at this site would be at street level, and therefore provide better pedestrian and disabled access.

Ailsa Cranna referred to security and personal safety issues at Eccles Station, which in turn deterred people from using it particularly lone females.  She continued by saying this was a key issue and needed to be addressed as a matter of urgency.  

RESOLVED:
THAT approval in principle be given to the proposal to establish a “Friends of Eccles Railway Station” group; and that the issue be developed by the Transport Sub-Group, prior to more detailed proposals being referred back to the Committee for consideration.

9.
EXTENSION OF DRINKING BAN TO ECCLES BUS INTERCHANGE
John Matthews reported that a request had been received from Greater Manchester Police, seeking an extension of the existing street alcohol drinking ban, which currently related solely to Church Street, to include the Eccles Bus Interchange.

 
RESOLVED:
THAT insofar as this Committee is concerned, support be given to the proposal to extend the Eccles Town Centre alcohol drinking ban to include Eccles Bus Station; and that consideration also be given to extending it to include the Metrolink Station located on Regent Street.

10.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details on the financial position statement 2005/06 in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted of the meetings of the Budget Sub-Group held on 22nd April and 13th May, 2005, which recommended the action indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Community Committee, together with the funding for the community use of schools:-

	DEVOLVED BUDGET 2005/06



	22ND APRIL, 2005

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	(i)
Langworthy Reds ARLFC 
	Towards a trip to Avignon
	£632
	£632 approved



	(ii)
Brookhouse 


Residents’ Association
	Request that £88 remaining from previous grant, made for the memorial for George Hunt, be used for a buffet at an event to mark the official unveiling of the memorial
	£88
	Approved



	13TH MAY, 2005

	(i)
Friends of Buile Hill
	Towards staging of fun day (contributions sought from each Community Committee within the city).
	£250
	Deferred



	(ii)
Winton Festival 
	Towards festival 
	£670
	£670 approved

	(iii)
Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association
	Towards entertainment insurance costs and child rides associated with festival event
	£500
	£500 approved

	(iv)
Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association
	Archaeological survey
	£1,621.50
	£500 approved

	(v)
Helping Hands Minor Repairs Service
	Towards purchase of van
	£6,185
	Refused

	(vi)
Salford Community Leisure
	Towards a multi-sports holiday programme
	£2,016
	£2,016 approved

	(vii)
Brookhouse Residents’ Association
	Towards staging of festival
	£500
	£500 approved

	(viii)
Nagashi Shukokai Karate
	Room hire costs
	£371
	£371 approved

	(ix)
Salford Link Project
	Advertising and entertainment costs
	£1,270
	£650 approved

	(x)
Swinton Open Space
	Towards production of news letter to be circulated in Eccles
	£193.20
	Refused

	(xi)
Monton Voices
	Towards purchase of sheet music and keyboard
	£2,598.01
	£2,000 approved

	(xii)
The Art Factory
	Towards lease insurance costs and other expenses
	£2,860
	Refused

	(xiii)
Thursday Club Over 60s
	General running costs
	£55
	£55 approved

	(xiv)
Christ Church Over 60s Club
	Towards general running costs
	£55
	£55 approved

	(xv)
Winton Park Veteran’s Over 60s Club
	Towards general running costs
	£55
	£55 approved

	(xvi)
Eccles Library Over 60s Club
	Towards general running costs
	£55
	£55 approved

	(xvii)
Eccles Over 60s Tuesday Club
	Towards general running costs
	£55 
	£55 approved

	(xviii)
Friday P.M. Club Over 60s
	Towards general running costs
	£55
	£55 approved

	(xix)
Sheba Arabic School Project
	Towards general costs of running a play scheme
	£500
	£500 approved

	(xx)
Yemeni Play Scheme
	General running costs
	£250
	£250 approved

	(xxi)
Jobylin
	Towards activities for 8-14 year olds from March to August, 2005
	£3,134
	Refused

	(xxii)
Bridgewater Gallery
	Towards activities for 8-14 year olds from March to August, 2005
	£6,204
	Refused

	(xxiii)
Bridgewater Gallery
	Activities for adults from March to August, 2005
	£7,504
	Refused

	(xxiv)
The Arab Cultural and Social Centre
	Towards general running costs and rent
	£23,075.67
	Deferred

	(xxv)
The Thursday Club
	Towards general running costs, transport costs and staging of trips
	£520
	£520 approved

	(xxvi)
Monton Village
	Towards installation of cctv equipment
	£14,000
	£4,000 approved

	(xxvii)
The Big Deal
	Towards youth community action and clean-up project
	£500
	£500 approved

	(xxviii)
Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club
	Towards fencing at bowling green
	£3,656
	£3656 approved

	(xxix)
Sports Development
	Underwriting of events and activities to be staged during the summer school holidays
	To be confirmed
	Approved in principle


	COMMUNITY USE OF SCHOOLS



	13TH MAY, 2005

	Applicant
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation



	(i)
1st Patricroft Brownies - Caretaker and heating and lighting costs
	£673.92
	£673.92 approved

	(ii)
Sheba Arabic School - Caretaking, heating and lighting costs at St. Andrew’s School  for financial year 2004/05
	£1,031.40
	£1,031.40 approved

	(iii)
Sheba Arabic School - For caretaking, heating and lighting at St. Andrew’s School for financial year 2005/06
	£2,649.60
	£2,649.60 approved



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the application of the Art Factory submitted to the Budget Group on 13th May, 2005, and as summarised in (xii) above be deferred for further consideration.




(2) THAT consideration of the application of Sports Development submitted to the Budget Group on 13th May, 2005, and as summarised in (xxix) above, be delegated to the Chairman and Deputy Chairman pending the submission of finalised costings.



(3) THAT with the exception of (1) and (2) above the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group as detailed above be endorsed.



(4) THAT the minutes of the Budget Sub-Group held on 13th May, 2005, be amended to include Councillor David Jolley amongst the persons in attendance.

11.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2004/05 - UPDATE
The prioritised version of the Community Action Plan 2004/05 was tabled.  Mark Reeves informed the Committee that the plan had been amended to show the progress to date in achieving the projects and proposals contained within it.  He went on to say that the intention was now to review the existing plan, so that the 2005/06 edition could be developed.

Councillor Eddie Sheehy referred to a number of priorities within the 2004/05 plan which had not been progressed because funding was not available, and asked whether they would be prioritised for 2005/06.  Mark Reeves replied that the intention was to review the plan as a whole, and re-evaluate all issues which had not been addressed.  Councillor Margaret Morris said it would be of value if the benefit to the community if the outcome of the priorities within the plan were demonstrated.  Mark Reeves agreed that this was important and suggested that the 2005/06 plan also include details of what the anticipated outcomes of priorities were.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the revised prioritised version of the Community Action Plan 2004/05, together with the intended review process be noted.



(2) THAT the Eccles Community Action for 2005/06 be submitted to the Committee for consideration in due course.

12.
ECCLES COMMUNITY TASK GROUPS - UPDATE
The Eccles Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report providing a summary of the recent key activities of the performing task groups of the Eccles Community Committee:-

· Environment and Transport.

· Youth.

· Eccles Senior Persons.

· Eccles Diversity.

· Community Safety.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Committee be provided with details of the current membership of the various task groups detailed above.

13.
TOGETHER ACTION AREAS - UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report providing an update in relation to current activities as part of the national campaign to prioritise and tackle anti-social behaviour.  The report indicated that the City of Salford had been chosen to be one of the 50 action areas involved in the campaign nationally, and within the Eccles Community Committee area, the following were recognised as key priorities and being addressed accordingly:-

· Ellesmere Street.

· Westwood Park Estate.

· New Lane Estate.

· Eccles Recreation Ground/Mather Road.

Mark Reeves commented that it should be recognised that the issues highlighted within the report were only the start of the process, which would be a long, ongoing piece of work demonstrating the City Council’s commitment to working with local communities to deal with anti-social behaviour.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT further updates be provided on a regular basis at future meetings, together with a glossary of terms to assist Members in understanding the issues concerned 

14.
MATHER ROAD - ALLEYGATING
Jonathan Grieves and Carla Pasiero raised concerns with regard to alleygating in Mather Road, together with associated issues of fencing both there, and in Bright Road.  They commented that the issue was one of concern for residents, and there was a general feeling that they were not being treated fairly, or receiving the support of the City Council in this matter.  Councillor Alan Broughton indicated that there was currently a backlog with regard to applications for alleygating schemes and although these were being progressed as quickly as possible, it was likely that it would be sometime before the Mather Road scheme could be introduced.  Councillor Eddie Sheehy commented that he had also made representations to Urban Vision with regard to the matter, and he suggested that the Community Committee work with the Mather Road Residents’ Association to progress it as soon as possible, particularly as the area had been identified as a priority within the Together Action Area Campaign.  Mark Reeves commented that he would ensure that Jonathan Grieves, as the representative for the Mather Road Residents’ Association, received a full response with regard to the concerns they had raised.

15.
DRAFT BLOCK 3 TRANSPORT CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2005/06
The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning submitted a report detailing the proposed programme of transport capital expenditure for 2005/06 in terms of citywide projects and those specifically within the Eccles Community Committee area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

16.
GREATER MANCHESTER PASSENGER TRANSPORT AUTHORITY (GMPTA) - UPDATE MAY, 2005
Submitted a report detailing current activities in relation to the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority, both in terms of issues throughout Greater Manchester, as specifically in relation to the City of Salford.

17.
PARTNERS IN SALFORD - BULLETIN
Submitted a bulletin detailing the current activities of partners in Salford, a local strategic partnership intended to bring together key public, private and community organisations to promote working at all levels with a commitment to improving quality of life in the city, and supporting neighbourhood renewal.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

18.
ECCLES TOWN CENTRE - PEDESTRIANISED AREA
Gilbert Hearn reported that the no entry sign had now been erected on the way into the pedestrianised area within Eccles Town Centre.  Brian Carter expressed concern that despite this, the pedestrianised area still seemed to be disregarded by motorist, and appeared not to be enforced by the police.  Councillor David Jolley said that the success of the scheme was dependent upon appropriate enforcement, particularly by the police.  

RESOLVED:
THAT a representative of Greater Manchester Police, preferably of the rank of Inspector or above, be invited to attend the next meeting of the Committee to provide an update with regard to the pedestrianised scheme within Eccles Town Centre, and in particular their activities in ensuring that it is enforced.

19.
ECCLES RECREATION GROUND
Jonathan Grieves submitted details of new play equipment which it was proposed to install within Eccles Recreation Ground.

RESOLVED:
THAT the proposed new play equipment be noted.
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